
 

 

 

 

 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
 

NOTICE OF OPEN MEETING 

  
DATE: WEDNESDAY, 2016 MAY 04 
  
TIME: 6:00 PM 
  
PLACE: Council Chamber, Burnaby City Hall 

 
A G E N D A 

 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER PAGE 
  
2. MINUTES  
 

a) Minutes of the Open Meeting of the Public Safety Committee meeting 
held on 2016 March 10 

1 

 
3. PRESENTATIONS  
 

a) Student Presentations from Burnaby North And Burnaby 
Mountain Secondary Schools  Re: Student Policing Clubs 
Speakers: Aki Ediriweera and Kavin Herath, Burnaby North, 
Yasmin Rajwani and Joel Vanden Broek, Burnaby Mountain 

 

 
4. MONTHLY REPORTS  
 

a) District #1 - May 2016 9 
 

b) District #2 - April 2016 10 
 

c) District #3 - March 2016 12 
 

d) District #4 - March/April 2016 13 
 

e) Fire - May 2016 14 
 

f) RCMP and Graffiti - March/April 2016 19 
 
5. NEW BUSINESS  



 - 2 - Wednesday, 2016 May 04 

 

 

Public Safety Committee – Agenda  

 

 
6. INQUIRIES  
 
7. ADJOURNMENT  
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Public Safety Committee – Minutes  
 
 

 
The Chair introduced Ms. Bethany McGoldrick and Ms. Serena Mawani as the newest 
Citizen Representatives to the Public Safety Committee. 
 
2. MINUTES 
 

a) Minutes of the Open meeting of the Public Safety Committee 
held on 2016 January 14 

 

 
MOVED BY  MR. HAYES 
SECONDED BY MS. ORAZIETTI 
 
THAT the minutes of the 'Open' meeting of the Public Safety Committee held on 
2016 January 14 be adopted. 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

3. PRESENTATIONS 
 

 
a) Burnaby RCMP Bike Squad for 2016 

  
Supt. Stephen Drolet and Corporal Brad Gibson appeared before the 
Committee to provide an overview of the pilot project for the 2016 Burnaby 
RCMP Bike Squad. 
 
Supt. Drolet highlighted the mandate and staffing for the 2016 Burnaby RCMP 
Bike Squad, noting that the project will run fulltime from 01 May until 31 October 
2016.  The RCMP will use existing resources that have been specifically trained 
for the uniformed Bike Squad. 
 
Duties of the Bike Patrol will include: 

 Community engagement through special events and high visibility patrols; 
 Crime reduction activities through proactive enforcement of hotspots and 

problem areas; and 
 Operational Policing by assisting General Duty on files, ability to project 

police presence in areas difficult to access and low profile asset when 
required. 

 
The team structure of the Bike Squad will consist of one Corporal, one Senior 
Constable and four Constables.  The team will be engaged in day and evening 
shifts with the ability to adjust shifts based on priorities of the department. 
 
Three objectives have been identified to define success: 

 Operational Policing – number of enforcements, number of calls serviced 
as primary assisting unit and number of self-generated files 
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 Community Engagement – number of hours spent conducting high 

visibility patrols and number of community events/festivals attended 
 Crime Reduction – number of hours spent patrolling hot spots as defined 

by Crime analysist, number of street checks conducted and number of 
Offender Management checks conducted  

 
Assessment will be conducted by a Steering Committee consisting of an 
Operational Officer and four Non-Commissioned Officers from all business 
lines.  The assessment will include: 

 Daily reporting of the Bike Squad; 
 Monthly review to assess effectiveness, impact on other activities and 

readjust as necessary; and  
 End of project comprehensive review to determine operational 

effectiveness, impact on other programs and determine feasibility 
including recommendations moving forward. 

 
The RCMP will be reporting back to the Committee on the outcomes of this pilot 
project. 

 
4. CORRESPONDENCE 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL 
SECONDED BY MR. RITCHIE 
 
THAT the correspondence be received. 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

a) Memorandum from the City Clerk 
Re: Consultation About Revisions to the Emergency Program 
Act, RSBC 1996 (The Act) 

   
Correspondence was received from the City Clerk regarding the consultation of 
revisions to the Emergency Program Act, RSBC 1996 (The Act).  The report 
provided Council with staff comments and suggestions in response to the 
Ministry of State for Emergency Preparedness’ document, Prepared and 
Resilient: a discussion paper of the legislative framework for emergency 
management in British Columbia. 

 
**Councillor Kang, retired from the meeting at 6:46 p.m.** 
  

The discussion paper was reviewed by staff and they supported a majority of the 
changes and findings by the Provincial Ministry; however, Discussion 6, 
Ministerial authority to direct emergency planning, is not supported by staff.  The 
proposed change increases provincial authority over local government 
emergency planning and emergency plan content.  This would have the potential  
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to not only usurp a local authority’s power to make decisions on and control 
emergency management programs and plans for their jurisdiction, but also cause 
a local authority extraordinary financial burden. 
 

**Councillor Kang, returned to the meeting at 6:50 p.m.** 
  

Lambert Chu, Acting City Manager informed the Committee that the City’s 
Emergency Management office coordinates training, planning for emergency 
management and provides support to the City’s Emergency Operation Centre in 
the event of a major disaster.  Mr. Chu advised that the report, outlining the 
staff’s comments and recommendations, has been submitted to the Province. 

 
5. MONTHLY REPORTS 
 

MOVED BY MR. HAYES 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL 
 
THAT the Monthly Reports be received. 
 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

a) District #1 - March 2016 
 

Mr. Wong, Chair, District #1 provided a monthly report advising that the Heights 
Merchants Association has been encouraging merchants to report crime to the 
RCMP.  Reporting of crimes will bring awareness to the issues and assist the 
RCMP with mitigation of the crimes. 
 
The Community Response Team and the Heights Merchants Association are 
working with drug users in the area to initiate and promote a safe syringe 
disposal program. 
 
Hats Off Day is scheduled for Saturday, June 04. 

 
b) District #2 - February 2016 

 
Ms. Orazietti, Chair, provided a monthly report of activities that took place in 
in District #2. 
 
Ms. Orazietti expressed gratitude for the support and guidance District #2 has 
received from the Burnaby RCMP.  The Business Watch and Crime Prevention 
teams have been very proactive with a series of awareness seminars, including 
Senior Fraud, Financial Fraud Awareness and Digital Tips. 
 
The RCMP has also provided assistance and strategies to a local business 
owner who is experiencing an inordinate number of merchandise thefts. 
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Student representatives from Burnaby North Secondary and Burnaby Mountain 
Secondary schools are continuing to forward crime prevention information to 
their student communities through Crime Prevention Clubs.    Burnaby Mountain 
is currently undertaking an outreach/educational program with local feeder 
schools.   

 
c) District #3 - January 2016 

 
Ms. McQueen, Chair, provided a monthly report which summarized activities 
that took place in District #3. 
 
District #3 has further implemented initiatives in the District to mitigate Theft 
of/from Auto to reduce crime levels.  A more visible presence at the Edmond’s 
Community Centre has also been implemented. 
 
District #3 will participate in the EPIC Edmonds Clean Sweep on May 07. 

 
d) District #4 - January and February 2016 

 
Ms. Gates, Chair, provided a report summarizing activities which took place in 
District #4. 
 
Ms. Gates highlighted discussions around the impact of homelessness 
throughout Burnaby.  The RCMP are collaborating with the City to assist the 
homeless population through a stepped approach and information regarding 
community support.  Staff at Bonsor Community Centre, the Bob Prittie Library 
and Metrotown Mall are receiving training to develop strategies to assist with 
members of the public suffering from mental health issues. 

 
MOVED BY MS. ORAZIETTI 
SECONDED BY MR. HAYES 
 
THAT the agenda be varied to bring forward the Graffiti and Fire Department 
reports. 

 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
f) Graffiti - January February 2016 

 
Cst. Murphy, Anti-Graffiti Coordinator, submitted a report highlighting activities 
that took place in January and February regarding the four elements of the Anti-
Graffiti Strategy (Eradication, Education, Prevention and Identification and 
Deterrence). 
 
Cst. Murphy, provided an overview of the Auxiliary Graffiti Training session that 
took place on 2016 February 23.  The eight RCMP Auxiliaries who attend the 
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training session will take over the Graffiti Busters program at Burnaby Mountain 
Secondary and assist with establishing new Graffiti Busters’ pilot programs in 
other Burnaby high schools.  The team will also provide education packages to 
Burnaby businesses regarding Burnaby’s Graffiti Program and participate in 
Graffiti Paint Outs. 
 
The Graffiti Busters members at Burnaby Mountain Secondary are currently 
working on a comic book and a video highlighting the consequences of graffiti 
and the difference between graffiti and art.  Once completed, the information will 
be presented to feeder schools. 
 
On February 18, 2016 Burnaby RCMP hosted a Graffiti Task Force meeting with 
police and city employees from across the Lower Mainland to share common 
tags and in an effort to identify the offender(s) and determine where they are 
actively offending. 

 
g) Fire - March 2016 

 
Joe Robertson, the new Fire Chief, submitted a report summarizing fire 
department service delivery and programs.  The department is currently in a 
stage of transition with the retirement of previous Fire Chief and an upcoming 
retirement of the Deputy Chief Operations. 
 
A recruit class of eleven new members graduated on March 05.  A mentorship 
program, unique to Burnaby, pairs mentors with new recruits to instill the right 
attitude, teach the right things and prepare the probationary firefighter to do the 
job correctly. 
 

 
 
 

e) RCMP - January  and February  2016 

C/Supt. Critchley provided the Committee with an update regarding the five 
recent sexual assaults in Burnaby.  C/Supt. Critchley advised that of the five 
assaults, three were gropings near Holdom, while the other two were violent 
assaults that transpired along the Burnaby Mountain Urban Trail. 
 
The Burnaby RCMP are using various media forums to proactively warn the 
community regarding the assaults and to appeal for witnesses to come forward. 
Although a dedicated team is permanently in place to investigate all sexual 
assaults, the Task Force was struck to investigate the violent assaults that 
transpired on the urban trail. 
 
C/Supt. Critchley thanked Susan Salame, Burnaby RCMP Crime Prevention 
Unit and Insp. Kathy Hartwig for the ‘Safe Communities’ education forums being 
offered throughout this year.  The forums have been established to connect with 
and bring awareness to the community.  On March 30 at Burnaby Mountain 
Secondary School, the Crime Prevention Unit will be hosting a personal safety  
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6. NEW BUSINESS 
 
 

There was no new business brought before the Committee at this time.   
 

 
7. INQUIRIES 
 

There were no inquiries brought before the Committee at this time.   
 

 
8. CLOSED 
 

Public excluded according to Sections 90 & 92 of the Community Charter 
 

 

MOVED BY MR. HAYES 
SECONDED BY  COUNCILLOR KANG 
 
THAT the ‘Open’ meeting does now recess. 

 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
 

 
MOVED BY  COUNCILLOR MCDONELL 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR KANG 
 
THAT this meeting does now reconvene. 
 
                                                                                    CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

awareness presentation entitled ‘How Safe Are You?’. Forums are also being 
offered on ‘Senior Financial Fraud’ at Bonsor Recreation Complex and a 
‘Community Safety Forum’ at the Ismaili Centre. 
 
In January and February the traffic section targeted high risk cross-walks to 
increase education and awareness regarding pedestrian safety.  Auxiliary 
Constables handed out reflective decals to pedestrians.  March is ‘Distracted 
Driving’ month and the traffic section will focus on ensuring safe streets and 
driving habits. 
 
Thefts from and of autos has increased in District 1, 3 and 4; however, it has 
decreased in District 2.  The crime statistics have also decreased in Robbery, 
Break and Enter to Businesses and Residential Break and Enters. 
 
C/Supt. Critchley advised that harassment complaints are increasing due to the 
internet, Facebook and other social media forums.   
 

The meeting recessed at 7:42 p.m. 
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The meeting reconvened at 7:44 p.m. 
 

9. ADJOURNMENT 
 

MOVED BY MR. HAYES 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR KANG 
 
THAT the 'Open' meeting does now adjourn. 

 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
The Open Committee meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 

 
 
  
  
  
  
________________________ ________________________ 
Eva Prior 
ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER                    

Councillor Pietro Calendino 
CHAIR 
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PSC Report from D2 

May 4
th

, 2016 

 

As a result of the recent altercation with a firearm and a shop keeper, the person who heads up Security 

at Lougheed Mall (Clayton Roy) decided that training was needed to educate the tenants about minding 

their own personal safety. He put on ‘Tenant Safety Training” sessions, using the resources of the 

Burnaby Business Watch team. He invited many business owners to attend his training sessions and also 

went door to door giving out their safety tips. He also has initiated a program where shop keepers who 

make their nightly deposits at the banks in the mall can get an escort to the bank, and also posts static 

guards at these banks. Additionally, any shoppers or staff who do not feel safe going from the mall to 

their vehicles at closing time or otherwise can call their “Safe Walks” program number and get a Security 

Guard escort out to their vehicle.  

Our CPAC really takes advantage of the different police agencies sitting at the table. Transit Police are 

assisting the Burnaby RCMP around the recent incidents of sexual assaults in Burnaby and around the  

Skytrain system.  Like CPAC, partnerships are the key to a safer community.   Transit Police recognize the 

value of community partnerships and are in the process of implementing a new Community Service 

Officer to be assigned to the Lougheed hub. That person will be a part of the Lougheed CPAC meetings.  

Transit Police also value the partnerships of the Lougheed CPAC in particular with the high school 

representatives.  As personal safety being a concern for everyone in light of the recent attacks, the CPAC 

students from Burnaby Mountain Secondary did a personal safety campaign and did up posters.  One of 

the posters was for the Transit Police Text Reporting and the other poster was for pedestrian safety.  This 

proactive and positive relationship with the youth has been an incredible experience. 
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Partnerships! The BIA is hosting a small event at North Gate Village Mall on April 30
th

 and is going to 

have a couple of the CPAC youth manning a Community Safety Table, giving away swag from the CN Rail 

Police program “See Tracks – Think Trains”; the Transit Police’s “See Something Say Something” 

giveaways (including their paper sky trains for kids to build) and the RCMP are supplying us with tattoos 

for the kids.  

The RCMP are completely proactive in their response to the issues raised at our monthly CPAC meetings. 

Whether it is about the dial a dopers seen at different locations; the panhandlers at the local malls in 

the area who need moving along, people speeding through residential areas, helping business owners 

with their security issues or coordinating the involvement of the School Liaison Officers with the High 

School Safety Clubs - we get nothing but total support.  All this is all a direct reflection on our cordial 

working relationship, which also has a trickle-down effect. One of our youth (Aki Ediriweera) is leaving 

high school for University in the fall, but he has got two replacements lined up who are excited about 

joining our CPAC in his stead. This just speaks to the synergy of the members at the table who are all 

dedicated to Community Safety. 
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City of Burnaby 

District #3 Community Policing Advisory Committee 

Meeting Summary 

March 23, 2016 

 

March 23, 2016 Summary 

D3 CPAC will be participating in the EPIC Edmonds Clean Sweep on May 7 and also at the 

Canada Day Celebrations at the Edmonds Community Centre on July 1.                                            

Visit businesses in the Edmonds Town Centre showcasing the benefits of Business Watch. 

Police reported: 

The Community Response Team (CRT) has been active in assisting with the sex assault 

investigations from District 2, including providing daily bike patrols in the same district; 

Effective, May 1, 2016, a pilot project for a bike squad will be rolled out – consisting of 6 

members on bikes working a combination of days and afternoons; 

On March 17, 2016, the Crime Prevention Unit hosted a Senior Fraud Awareness Forum at 

Bonsor Rec Centre, which was very well attended. 

Community Reports: 

A member witnessed a purse snatching at Save-on Foods at Highgate Mall.                                    

Highgate Security has found that the most effective way to lower crime seems to be educating 

the victims.                                                                                                                                                            

There still seems to be issues with the Hillside Gardens residents and the management and a 

meeting with the Ministry of Housing is possibly being set up in order to address these issues. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lindy McQueen – Chair of CPAC D3 
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Chairperson report from CPAC Dictrict 4 April 26, 2016 

 

• Senior Financial Fraud Awareness Forum held March 17, 2016 at Bonsor Recreation Complex 

was well supported and received positive feedback .  A suggestion was received that fraud calls 

and emails enquiries that are received by the RCMP offices should be tracked even though they 

often originate offshore and RCMP may have limited ability to address them.  These stats would 

be useful to determine how prevalent the problem has become.  Files will be generated for 

reports where money has been exchanged. 

• The March 30 forum , How Safe are You?,  was well attended and a good reminder to follow safe 

practices when walking in our community…be aware, be visible, listen to your instincts 

• April 13 forum focusing on Business Watch Information was not as well attended as hoped and 

will be repeated at a later date with further promotion of the event 

• The Suncrest School Speed Watch Patrol on April 19, 2016 was noted to be of growing concern.  

Travelling east on Rumble St the drivers have travelled through the posted 30 km zone for the 

park and then enter into another speed zone sign for the school and continue to travel  over the 

posted speed,  133 drivers exceeding the limits, 15 driving over 60km. 

• Library continues to monitor racist and problem behaviours as they have experienced an 

increase of issues.  Looking at Internet Only card for accountability of public computer users. 

• I attended the Annual Performance Plan Planning Session to review the 2015 priorities for 

Burnaby and establish the 2016 priorities.  Property Crime, Youth, Road Safety, and Violent 

Crime file remain priorities for policing resources.  

• With help from the RCMP members working with the homeless some of the Library issues have 

improved since last month. 

Submitted by Mary  Gates 
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Meeting 2016 May 04

COMMITTEE REPORT

 
TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS 

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
DATE: 2016 April 26 

 
FROM: DAVE SAMSON 

DEPUTY FIRE CHIEF 

  

 
SUBJECT: FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT 
 
PURPOSE: To provide the committee with information regarding Fire Department service 

delivery and programs 
 
 

 
REPORT 

 
The Fire Department is now under the new leadership of Fire Chief Joe Robertson as of March 1.  
One of our long serving Deputies, Ron Barker, just recently retired on April 29, 2016.  His 
knowledge and skill sets will be missed but we are excited about the newly formed team moving 
forward.  
 
Here is an update to the committee of recent events related to the Fire Department: 
 
SUPRESSION DIVISION 
 

  FIRST QUARTER
 2016 2015  
INCIDENTS 
 

 

   Building Fire 
   Vehicle Fire 
   Other Fires (Rubbish, Bush, etc.) 
   False Alarm 
   Accidental Alarm 
   Medical Emergencies 
   Motor Vehicle Incidents 
   Public Service 
 

101
13

195
98

248
2,430

318
340

60
15

128
61

183
2,192

252
284

 

TOTAL: 3,743 3,175  
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To: Public Safety Committee 
From: Dave Samson –  Deputy Fire Chief 
Re: Fire Department Report 
2016 May 04 .......................................................... Page 3 
 

MAJOR INCIDENTS 
 

1) January 28, 2016 - 07:24 hours 
- Fully-involved fire in a complex building 
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To: Public Safety Committee 
From: Dave Samson –  Deputy Fire Chief 
Re: Fire Department Report 
2016 May 04 .......................................................... Page 4 
 

2) February 2, 2016 - 16:25 hours 
- Warehouse fire 
 

3) March 19, 2016 - 16:52 hours  
- House fire 
 

4) March 20, 2016 - 01:53 hours 
- Commercial vehicle fire 
 

5) March 28, 2016 - 13:05 hours 
- Commercial building fire 
 

6) March 18 & 19, 2016 
- Hazmat/Multi-agency incident 

 
Photo by Martin Macmahon, News1130 

 

 
Photo by www.onikon.com 

 
 

-17-

4.e) 



To: Public Safety Committee 
From: Dave Samson –  Deputy Fire Chief 
Re: Fire Department Report 
2016 May 04 .......................................................... Page 5 
 

 
TRAINING 
 
As the Fire Chief had previously mentioned in last month’s report, the Training division is 
paramount to ensuring our members are trained to highest standards.  This enables them to have 
the highest possible success rate when protecting our citizens, guests, property within the city and 
of course themselves as firefighters in potentially dangerous situations. 
 
During our spring training block we achieved training 40 of our members in the topics of; Fire 
Officer 1, Fire Officer 3, Hazmat Technicians, Driver Training Instructors as well as First 
Responder Instructors.  
 
FIRE PREVENTION 
 
Fire Prevention and enforcement is a legal responsibility for the City and the Fire Department, so 
the focus of this Division is to comply with our obligations under the Fire Code.  Due to long term 
illnesses the Fire Prevention Office has been understaffed for some time, but we are addressing 
these issues which will assist with the workload and better serve the community.  FPO personnel 
make every effort to conduct as many routine inspections as possible. 
 
Members from this Division did attend the Community Safety Forum at The Ismaili Centre on 
April 30, 2016 to provide some public education on fire safety and fire extinguishers.  They also 
attended safety fair at Bill Copeland Sports Centre on May 4 to provide public education.  
 

  FIRST QUARTER
 2016 2015  
FIRE PREVENTION DIVISION 
 

 

Accumulative Office & Site Visit Hrs. 
Fire Investigations (Pending & Complete) 
Inspections 
Orders Issued 
Plan Checking/Other 

926
14

640
186
384

872.5
26

842
169
608

 

 
 
 
 
 
Dave Samson 
Deputy Fire Chief 
 
DS:se 
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It’s spring and that means the sports cars come out. This young fella had his yellow Lamborghini out for a 
spin and was going too fast for the road conditions so Cpl. Darwin Tetreault of the Burnaby Detachment 
Traffic Services Section had no choice but to hand over a ticket...his parents were thrilled! 

This photo has been a favourite of Burnaby RCMP’s Twitter followers who have “liked” it 799 times and 
retweeted it 450 times to other Twitter followers from as far away as Thailand, France and Australia!
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This year our five operational priorities are:

� Property Crime

� Mental Health

� Youth

� Road Safety

� Violent Crime

Our Crime Prevention Unit continues with their excellent work hosting a number of public 
safety events including a very well-attended and successful event for seniors on financial fraud 
with over 120 people attending. 

You’ll notice in this report an account from Cst. Shelby Murphy detailing our efforts to diminish 
the negative impact of graffiti. I’m pleased to say that with the help of our community partners 
including Burnaby high school students and the City of Burnaby we are tackling the issue of 
graffiti with a number of people recently charged criminally or facing significant bylaw fines. 

There is little change in crime statistics for thefts from vehicles for March and April compared to 
the same time last year, although auto theft is up by 7 per cent. In our other key tracking areas, 
we are down in robberies by 18 per cent, break and enters to businesses are down 16 per cent 
while residential break-ins have dropped by 16 per cent. 

The May report covers all of March and the first two weeks of April. 
Each spring we host the Annual Performance Plan (APP) planning 
sessions with police and municipal staff and key community 
stakeholders gathering together to assist us in developing our local 
policing priorities for the upcoming year. 

It’s been an emotional time in the policing community with 
the loss of Cst. Sarah Beckett who was killed in the line of 
duty in April. The 32-year-old left behind a husband and two 
small children and many friends and colleagues. By all 
accounts, Sarah was the kind of police officer that makes the 
RCMP great.  Her loss will continue to be felt by many. 

I’m very proud to say that Burnaby Detachment was well-
represented by our members, several of whom took the day 
off and on their own time and expense, attended the 
regimental funeral in honour of their colleague.
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D2 Monitored Crime Types By Month
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Community Programs is the face of Community Operations in Burnaby. The mandate is to 
target specific neighbourhood and community problems such as problem properties, repeat calls 
for service, social chronic offenders and crime hot spot problems in Burnaby with the goal of 
enhancing public safety and reducing calls for service

Prolific Offender Suppression Team (POST)

In March, POST began to investigate a series of thefts from several convenience stores across 
the Lower Mainland. A specific modus operandi was identified and the same suspect was 
observed on video surveillance committing thefts. POST liaised with other law enforcement 
and regulatory agencies and identified a suspect.  Police then conducted surveillance and found 
the suspect who was arrested for the theft offences. A search warrant was also obtained which 
yielded several items that are allegedly linked to the offence. The investigation concluded with 
several investigational files and resulted in the disruption of these targeted offences against 
convenience stores across the Lower Mainland.  

CRT members were patrolling high crime areas when a call came in about a Break and Enter in progress at a local 
residence in North Burnaby.  With the assistance of General Duty and the Police Dog Section, members 
surrounded the house when the suspect ran out with stolen property. CRT and General Duty members chased the 
suspect and captured him a short distance from the house.  A great ending resulted in all of the stolen property 
being recovered and the male charged with Break and Enter.

CRT members overheard a citizen reporting a suspicious vehicle parked in their parking stall.  CRT members 
looked into the matter and discovered the vehicle was stolen.  CRT members located the vehicle and waited to see 
if the suspects would return to pick it up.  A short time later, two males did return to the vehicle and they were 
arrested by CRT members without incident.  Both males had stolen property in their possession.

CRT (Community Response 
Team) members donated 
volunteer time in the 
community for Cycle for a 
Cause with $3,500 raised 
going to the Law 
Enforcement Torch Run in 
support of Special Olympics.

CRT Capture B & E Suspect

CRT Recover Stolen Car
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Moving violation enforcement numbers

During the month of March, 185 collisions were investigated in Burnaby. Of those, 36 involved non-life 
threatening injuries and tragically one fatality. It was also Distracted Driving month and Burnaby RCMP 
made a significant effort towards reducing distracted drivers on Burnaby streets by Issuing 802 tickets.

For the first two weeks of April,  83 collisions were investigated. Of those, 12 involved non-life threatening 
injuries and no fatalities occurred in Burnaby. 

These are a few of the seven officers from 
Burnaby RCMP who were  recognized for 
Alexa’s Team Awards this year: Csts. 
Barker, Marsh, Potter, Jewell, Kwan, 
Polman and Cpl. Bayer. Alexa’s Team is a 
program that recognizes police officers 
who make an extraordinary contribution to 
reducing the number of impaired drivers 
on our roads. The team is named for four 
year old Alexa Middelaer who, in 2008, 
was killed by an alcohol impaired driver  
in Delta BC. 
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Auxiliary hours – March

In March, Auxiliary Members put 
in hundreds of hours for the 
Youth Academy and Nagar 
Kirtan.

Numbers are not yet available for 
April.
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Graffiti Program: March/April Highlights

The City of Burnaby and Burnaby RCMP Anti-Graffiti Coordinator continue to work together on the key 
components of the Anti-Graffiti Strategy: Eradication, Education, Prevention, Identification and 
Deterrence.

Graffiti Busters – Burnaby Mountain Secondary

Burnaby Mountain Secondary students have been working on the Community Safety Initiative (CSI), 
which includes the Graffiti Busters Program.  They will present their programs at the upcoming Public 
Safety Committee Meeting.  They are also in the process of putting dates together to paint out graffiti in the 
community with Burnaby RCMP Auxiliary members.

Graffiti Bylaw Enforcement and Tickets

A Graffiti offender disputed two Graffiti Bylaw Tickets from 2015.  The Adjudication Hearing was held on March 23, 
2016.  In attendance as witnesses were Burnaby RCMP, City of Burnaby Anti-Graffiti Coordinator, Transit Police and 
City of Vancouver Anti-Graffiti management.  The disputant did not show and as such, the bylaw tickets were upheld.  
The offender will owe the City of Burnaby $1,000 plus $70 in service fees.

A second Graffiti offender was recently issued a Graffiti Bylaw ticket from an offence in 2015.  He disputed the ticket.  
An extensive report from the Burnaby RCMP, in partnership with the City of Vancouver, Transit Police and CN Police 
was submitted to the Screening Officer for the dispute.  The file and investigation is ongoing. 

In March, 2016 a male who did extensive graffiti damage around Burnaby was charged with two graffiti-related 
offences.  In April, Burnaby RCMP submitted seven more offences to Crown Counsel for extensive graffiti (Mischief) 
for the same individual.

Graffiti Eradication and Prevention

In March and April volunteers in the community continued to actively remove graffiti on private property, to assist 
owners, especially in the high traffic areas, replacement wraps were installed on thirty traffic signal cabinets and there 
are four upcoming mural applications that will take place this summer.
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On March 30, Burnaby RCMP held a 
Safe Community Series presentation 
on Personal Safety Awareness. It was 
held at Burnaby Mountain Secondary 
School. About 150 people attended to 
hear tips on how to recognize danger 
and what to do in a compromising 
situation. 

The Crime Prevention Unit (CPU) hosted a Senior Financial Fraud Awareness Forum on behalf 
of the Officer-in-Charge of Burnaby RCMP, Chief Superintendent Dave Critchley.  The forum 
was held March 17 at the Bonsor Recreation Centre.  Approximately 120 people were in the 
audience including representatives from Burnaby council. Keynote speakers included Better 
Business Bureau, Canadian Anti-Fraud Centre, and Burnaby RCMP Economic Crime Unit. 

UPCOMING: Community Safety Forum 
at the Ismaili Centre on April 30 starting at 
10:30 a.m. All are welcome!

Residents turn out for the personal safety forum on Mar. 30 at 
Burnaby Mountain secondary.

Crowds attend Senior’s financial safety forum in March.

-29-

4.f) 



Page 11

OIC Dave Critchley and Supt. Steph Drolet 
“pay it forward”, donating $100 to Rotary Coats 
for Kids. That means six kids will get a new 
winter coat. The OIC paid it forward for 
Damion, a young man he ran into at a coffee 
shop who wanted to thank him and all police 
officers for their service by buying him a cup of 
coffee with the promise to pay it forward. A fine 
example of a young person in our community. 
Burnaby has so much to be thankful for 
especially for young people like Damion.

Planning is well underway 
for our Second Annual 
Motorcycle Skills Safety 
Event. This is an incredible 
opportunity for riders to 
improve and update their 
skills, learn about the latest 
laws and learn about some 
important safety tips to 
ensure they have an 
enjoyable and safe ride all 
summer long. It’s free!
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District 1
Hastings-Brentwood

Community Police Office
#104-4191 Hastings St

604-656-3250

District 4
Southwest

Community Police Office
4501 Kingsborough St

604-656-3232

District 2
Lougheed
Community Police Office
#178-9855 Austin Rd
604-656-3200

District 3
Donald N. Brown
Community Police Office
7191 Arcola Way
604-656-3275
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